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[bookmark: _GoBack]TITLE:	 A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York and the New York City Charter, in relation to the interest rate and discount percentage recommendations provided by the New York City Banking Commission. 

SPONSORS: Council Members Rosenthal, Levin, and Ferreras




SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This legislation would make certain changes to the way the Banking Commission makes its recommendations to the City Council regarding the interest rates for the late payment of property taxes and water/sewer charges, as well as the discount percentage for the early payment of property taxes. The legislation would change the date by which the Banking Commission’s recommendations are due to the Council from May 25th to May 13th, and would change the provision that prohibits the Council from acting on the recommended discount percentage until June 5th or after to May 14th or after. In addition, the legislation would mandate that certain information and analysis be provided to the Council to justify the Banking Commission’s recommendations for the property tax late payment interest rate and discount rate for early payment of property taxes. In the case that the Council adopts a discount rate other than the one recommended by the Banking Commission, the Council must provide a similar analysis of its adopted discount rate. Lastly, this legislation would eliminate the 1.5% default discount rate and instead link the default discount rate to a formula based upon the six-month Treasury bill.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This legislation would take effect immediately.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2016

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	

Effective FY15
	
FY Succeeding 
Effective FY16
	
Full Fiscal 
Impact FY16

	
Revenues (+)
	
$0
	$0
	$0

	
Expenditures (-)
	
$0
	$0
	$0

	
Net
	
$0
	$0
	$0




IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there will be no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation. 

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES:	The Department of Finance will handle the implementation of this legislation with existing resources, so there is no expected impact on expenditures as a result of enactment of this legislation.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION:	New York City Department of Finance 
					New York City Council Finance Division

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Maria Enache, Legislative Financial Analyst, Revenue
City Council Finance Division

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: Raymond Majewski, Deputy Director/Chief Economist, City Council Finance Division
					Tanisha Edwards, Chief Counsel, City Council Finance Division
					Rebecca Chasan, Assistant Counsel,  City Counsel Finance Division	

This



LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 497 on October 7, 2014 and referred to the Committee on Finance. Prior to consideration by the Committee, the legislation was amended. The amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 497-A was considered by the Committee on Finance on January 15, 2015. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 497-B will be considered by the Committee on Finance on March 31, 2015. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 497-B will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on March 31, 2015.

DATE PREPARED: March 30, 2015
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